
17 October 2018 

Ms Kairsty Wilson 
Principal Legal Practitioner 
AED Legal Centre 

by email: noni.lord@aed.org.au 

Dear Ms Wilson, 

RE: Supported Employment Services Award 2010 

FairWork 
Commission 

Australia's National Workplace 
Relations Tribunal 

The Honourable 

Justice lain Ross AO 

Four Yearly Review of Modern Awards -Matter No. AM2014/286 

I refer to your correspondence of 15 October 2018 regarding the AED' s request for an 
adjournment of the hearing in matter AM2014/ 286 on 5 and 6 November 2018. I understand you 
wrote to Vice President Hatcher regarding this request on 11 September 2018 and 2 October 2018. 

Vice President Hatcher is currently on leave and returns to work on 22 October 2018. As the Vice 
President is the presiding Member in this matter, it is not appropriate for me to make any 
comment on AED's adjournment request. Your correspondence will be provided to the Vice 
President for his urgent attention upon his return from leave. 

Yours sincerely 

JUSTICE lAIN ROSS AO 
President 
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